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Minutes 
Town of Yemassee Town Council 

November 9, 2021, Regular Town Council Meeting 6:30 PM 
101 Town Cir, Yemassee, SC 29945 

 

Attendance: 

Present: Mayor Colin Moore, Mayor Pro-Tem Peggy O’Banner, Councilmember Alfred 
Washington, Town Clerk Matthew Garnes, Chief Gregory Alexander, Captain Joe 
Loadholt, Public Works Superintendent Lonnie Green, Clerk of Court William Sanford 

Absent: Councilmember Charlie Simmons & Council Member Michelle Hagan 

Media Present: None 

Call to Order:  

Mayor Moore called the Tuesday November 9, 2021, Regular Town Council Meeting to 
order at 6:37 PM 

Pledge of Allegiance & Invocation 
 
Mayor Pro-Tem O’Banner led the pledge and invocation 
 
Determination of Quorum: 
 
Mayor Moore asked for a motion to approve the agenda as presented for the November 
9, 2021, Town Council Meeting as presented. Mayor Pro-Tem O’Banner made the 
motion. There was no discussion. Second by Council Member Washington. All in favor, 
Motion Passed. 
 
Seating & swearing in of New Council Members: 
 
Mayor Moore was sworn in for his second term has Mayor and had his Oath of Office 
administered by Mr. Matthew Garnes, Town Clerk. 
 
Stacy Pinckney was sworn in for her inaugural term as Council Member and had her 
Oath of Office administered by Mr. Art Williams, Council Member of Colleton County 
Council representing Seat #2 Eastern. 
 
David Paul Murray was sworn in for his inaugural term as Council Member and had his 
Oath of Office administered by Chief of Police Gregory Z. Alexander. 
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Public Comment:  
None 
 
Closing Remarks:  
 
Mayor Moore recognized the following dignitaries that attended tonight’s meeting and 
thanked them for their attendance. 

• Council Member Art Williams, Colleton County Council 
• Council Member Noah Alexander, Hampton County Council 
• Council Member Paul Sommerville, Beaufort County Council 
• Ian Scott, President of the Beaufort Regional Chamber of Commerce 

 
Mayor Moore congratulated those newly elected and looks forward to working with a full 
council for the first time in several years. 
 
Council Member Pinckney thanked everyone for attending tonight and that she is 
honored to have the opportunity to serve on Town Council. 
 
Council Member Murray spoke on how important he values the trust the residents 
placed in him to serve on Town Council. 
 
Council Member Washington and Mayor Pro-Tem O’Banner congratulated the newly 
sworn in members. Mayor Pro-Tem O’Banner invited the audience to enjoy light 
refreshments in the back of the Council Chambers immediately after adjournment. 
 
Adjournment 
 
Mayor Moore asked for motion to adjourn. Council Member Pinckney made the motion 
to adjourn. Second by Council Member Murray. All in favor, Meeting Adjourned at 
7:25PM 


